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Draft Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

held on Monday 14 March 2016
in Elgin Library at 19:30 hours.
Sederunt:  Vince Dobby (Chairman), Billy Johnson, Bob Drysdale, Heather McLaren,  
                Ian Jones, Jim Macdonald, John Laing, Mike Reid and Sarah Henderson. 
1 Apologies
These were received from Alan Innes, John Bromehead, Peter Garrett, Rosemay Marland and Vera Tweddle. 
2 Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting
Resolution 1 – that the Minutes of the AGM of Wednesday 25 February 2015 be approved as a true & accurate record.
On the motion of John, seconded by Jim, Resolution 1 was passed unanimously.

1 Matters Arising 
There were none.                

3 Office-bearers’ Reports:
· Chairman
See attached report (below). Vince accepted questions.
· Vice-Chair
In the unavoidable absence of Peter Garrett, there was no report.
· Treasurer / Membership Secretary
Bob reported that funds remain fairly healthy. The main sources of income came from SfL sales and from subscriptions for Group membership. Despite Bob’s concerted efforts, the membership numbers continue to drop year on year. When Associates have completed the course, they tend to cease their membership of the IAM and hence become ineligible to continue as Moray Group members. Four ‘Young Member Cashbacks’ were issued over the past year, but not one of these young people continued as IAM members thereafter.

Thanks to Billy’s efforts, a £589 donation was received from Diageo for the purchase of a new laptop @ £283.28 plus new radios. The old laptop was recycled.

The cost of the hire of the room in Elgin Library from Moray Council continued to represent very good value for money. Increased hire payments were made this year because sessions were booked for the riders’ course as well as for the drivers’ presentations.

After consultation with the Committee, twelve SfLs valid to the end of 2016 were purchased @ £135 each with a view to passing on the reduction to encourage new Associates to sign up. The bank balance has plummeted temporarily, but the Group will almost certainly redeem these assets.      

A Statement of Account was presented.  Bob invited questions.

2 Adoption of Accounts 
Resolution 2 – that the Annual Report & Accounts for the year ended December 31st 2015 be approved
On the motion of Billy, seconded by Mike, the Meeting unanimously approved the Annual Report and Accounts for the year ended December 31st 2015.
4 Election of Office-bearers to serve 2016-17  
Vince vacated the Chair.
All members having been notified of the election and having been given the opportunity to vote by Proxy, the following were elected to serve 2016-17:

Chairman*
*On the clear understanding that the time has come for him to take a deliberate step back from his responsibilities as Chairman, to undertake significantly less Group work, and to give Moray Group a maximum of two years’ further service if his health permits, Vince allowed his name to go forward for election.







Vince Dobby
Proposer: Bob 
Seconder: Jim 

Elected unanimously

Vince returned to the Chair. 

Vice Chair




[sedes vacat]
Treasurer/Membership Secretary
Bob Drysdale 
Proposer: Jim  
Seconder: Ian  

Elected unanimously

     Secretary




Heather McLaren
Proposer: Sarah  
Seconder: Bob 

Elected unanimously

The following were elected unanimously to serve as Ordinary Committee Members:
Alan Innes
Proposer: Vince  
Seconder: Bob 







John Bromehead
Proposer: Vince  
Seconder: Jim 
The following will continue in office as Ordinary Committee Members:


    












Billy Johnson








Jim MacDonald
5 A.O.C.B.
Potential merger with another Group
Discussion took place regarding the viability of the Group in terms of numbers, and the nature of the tipping-point for considering a merger with another Group. The outcome was that, in the event of numbers of Associates dropping too low to allow for the running of courses, the Group would continue to function as an autonomous unit on a 1-2-1 basis in the local area.

AGM 2017
Notice was given that the next Moray Group AGM will be held in March 2017 on a date TBA.

The Annual General Meeting closed at 20:09 hours.
Moray Advanced Motorists & Motorcyclists (MAM&M)

Chairman's Report 2016
· The IAM celebrates its 60th Anniversary with two big events planned in England. It's £10 pp per event if you wish to attend either or both of these.  It's doubtful whether many Scottish members will attend due to the travel distance involved.  Although I'm a great supporter of the IAM, I think that one of these events could have been staged in Scotland. 

· The 50th Anniversary of Moray Group last year passed without any formal celebration, which was very disappointing.  Perhaps the idea of a dinner wasn't appealing enough; furthermore, being quite a small Group, we didn't have the support from within to enable us to put on a large-scale outside event.

· 17 December 2017 has been announced as the deadline for all Observers to become qualified as either LO or NO; if they are not by then, they will be unable to continue to Observe.

· On 4 April the IAM will have a new identity: the red capital letters IAM DRIVE SAFE will disappear and be replaced by IAM ROAD SMART in blue capital letters.  This rebranding (as it's being referred to) is designed to attract younger members and to make the IAM look less daunting and more approachable. The IAM wants to become more supportive to road-users by making driving and riding more enjoyable and making people feel more confident and safe.  I believe that Moray Group has been achieving these objectives successfully for many years. 

· The IAM has shrunk from 220 Groups to 202. Our CEO Sarah Sillars informs us that the IAM has 92,000 members and 5000 volunteers who remain the core of what IAM ROAD SMART will do.  Unfortunately, the IAM seem to have forgotten about the bikers, as it has rebranded solely as a vehicular organisation.  I emailed Paul Woozley (the IAM‘s membership manager) regarding this, and his response was: “I really don't know what you mean”.  

· MAM&M: I won't steal our Treasurer's thunder on advising you of our membership numbers - but I will tell you that last year we were credited with 18 SfL sales, 10 passes, 4 F1RSTS and one fail, giving us a 93% pass rating.  

Sadly for us, five very experienced Observers have moved on: Peter Anderson, Bob Baker, James Wiseman (a previous Group Secretary), Jim Clark (ex-policeman and often my mentor, who was the first Group member to be awarded a F1RST), and Peter Garrett our Vice Chair who very quickly went from AD to Observer to Committee member and NO.  I can't thank all five of them enough for their enthusiasm, individual efforts and support they have given the Group, over many years in some cases.

John Laing volunteered to join the Committee at a difficult time, and is standing down as after three years.  John will continue to give the Group his unquestionable support as Car co-ordinator NO and LA.  Thank you, John. Sarah Henderson is standing down from her second period as Group Secretary.  

· Initiatives: Observer John Bromehead works for BAE Systems at RAF Lossiemouth, and he started getting involved in road safety on the base last year. This culminated in offering DriveScotFree taster sessions at the base Training Day with a view to recruiting SfL applications.                                                                                   The Committee decided to purchase 12 Christmas gift vouchers (@£135 each, valid for 1 year) and to make them available to this year’s new Associates.                                                                                                 

These two initiatives have generated 10 new Associates - six via the Christmas gift vouchers, and four more directly via the IAM.  We haven’t seen so many new Associates on a course for several years.

· Election of office-bearers:  Whatever happens in the next few minutes, I intend to continue managing and presenting the drivers’ course for a little while longer.  However, the course that I have designed and tweaked over many years will become obsolete shortly.  Next month the IAM will be rolling out its own programme of presentations to be given to all Associates in the UK.  Four Observers will attend a meeting on 7 April in Nairn to take a first look at it.  I expect it to be used by Moray Group from September 2016.

· And finally … My thanks go to the other Committee members:                                                                      to our very loyal and long-serving Treasurer Bob Drysdale, who keeps us “in the black”;                         Ian Jones, who co-ordinates the MC Section very effectively, who qualified as a MC-NO and who also gained a F1RST as a driver last year;                                                                                                                       Billy Johnson, who also qualified as a Biker NO and who managed to squeeze a donation of £589 out of Diageo to purchase a computer and some radio equipment for the MC Observers;                                        and Jim MacDonald, to whom my thanks go for very generously allowing us to use his lounge for Committee meetings.
Vince Dobby

Chairman
